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Term 3 Was Absolutely Fantastic
Congratulations to Glenholme School students, staff and whanau. Term 3 was spectacular. 
The staff at Glenholme School provided a huge variety of learning experiences and 
opportunities to challenge our students. Highlights of the term included the  Math a thon, 
Disco, Sports exchanges, Academic Achievement Discussions and Art Week.
To the very hard working, dedicated and committed Glenholme School staff, have a relaxing 
and rejuvenating holiday. Thank you for making the term a memorable learning experience 
for all.
Students, thank you for your commitment and dedication to learning. You make the staff 
extremely proud of your progress and achievements. Please ensure you have a safe and 
enjoyable holiday. We look forward to seeing you back here on Monday 14th October.
 
Greats and Gran's Morning
This is the first of many exciting events happening next term. On Friday 25th October 
Glenholme School classrooms are open in the morning to all our fantastic Grandparents:  
Nannies, Koros, Kuia, Kaumatua, Omas and Opas. The students will send invitations out to 
respective family members inviting them into their classrooms in the morning to see them in 
action and to showcase Glenholme School, and their hard work. The staff and students are 
looking forward to hosting all of our visitors on the second Friday of next term, before 
Labour Day weekend.
 
Glenholme School Gates
For the safety of our children: 
The Ranolf Street gates are now in working order and will be auto locked during the times of 
8.30am - 9.30am and 2.45pm - 3.30pm.
Parents are required to park outside the school grounds when dropping off or picking up 
children.  

  The car park is for STAFF only.  



SunSmart for 2019
It’s nearly October already, the spring blossoms are out and before 
you know it, it will be summer! 
From October through to end of April, between 10am to 4pm when 
the sun’s ultraviolet (UV) rays are most intense, Glenholme School 
will be working very hard to ensure that children under their care are 
protected from dangerous UV rays. You can support Glenholme 
School by:

· Providing your child/children with a School hat that will offer 
protection to the neck, ears and face to slap on at school when 
outside between 10am and 4pm. They have been scientifically 
proven to provide adequate sun protection.

· You can wear a SunSmart hat yourself as children like to copy you.
· Your child will be encouraged to slop on SPF30+ broad spectrum 

sunscreen on any skin not covered by clothes. Should you wish, 
you may opt to supply a labelled bottle with your child/children’s 
name which can be kept at the school.

Remember nearly 80% of lifetime sun exposure happens before the 
age of 18, so it’s important to make sun protection a lifelong habit, 
starting as young as possible.
 



Vaccination
Measles can be easily prevented 
by vaccination. It is the best way 
for people to protect themselves 
and is free to those who need it. 
You can protect both yourself and 
the community by getting 
vaccinated:

● Two doses of the measles 
vaccine is all you need to 
protect yourself, your 
family and your 
community.

● Vaccination is particularly 
important if you are 
planning to travel anywhere 
overseas – to protect 
yourself and to help 
prevent outbreaks in New 
Zealand.

Please advise the school 
office if your child has NOT  
been immunised by ringing 
07 3481489 or txt 
0212455214.



   

Sports News
HOCKEY
The hockey season is now over for another year.  Thank you to all the amazing and dedicated parents and whanau who 
coached the teams and to the teachers in charge. We hope all our hockey players enjoyed the season, that their skills 
improved and that they enjoyed being part of a team. Hockey uniforms now need to be returned to the school office 
please, thank you.

MINIBALL
The miniball season finished last Friday for our tamariki. We hope you all had a fantastic season and enjoyed playing every 
Friday night with your teammates. Thank you to all the wonderful and dedicated parents and whanau that coached teams 
and the teachers in charge. Miniball uniforms now need to be returned to the school office please, thank you. 

FLIPPABALL
Flippaball starts up at the beginning of Term 4. The teachers in charge of this sport will hold meetings either this week or 
next week for students interested in playing.  In order to enter teams we need parents/whanau to coach, No Coach = No 
Team.  Thank you to the parents who volunteer their time year after year, you are awesome! A notice will come home 
with all the information in the next few days. We are able to subsidise the fee for each player for the Term 4 season 
bringing it down to $20 per player. All fees are to be paid directly to the office or online. The account number  is 
03-1552-0169773-00 (please include your child’s name, room number and ‘flippaball’ in the reference details).

TOUCH RUGBY
The summer touch season starts in Week 1 of Term 4. 
Year 5-8 teams will play on Tuesday afternoon 
Year 1-4 teams on Wednesday afternoon
Thank you to the parents and whanau that have offered to be coaches, this has enabled us  to register teams. Thank you 
to those that have paid the $15 fee and returned the signed Sports Uniform Agreement form. We will let the tamariki 
know the team they are in by the end of the term. All fees are to be paid directly to the office or online. The account 
number to pay via the internet is 03-1552-0169773-00 (please include your child’s name, room number and ‘touch’ in the 
reference details).



Sports News
Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon

The Sanitarium Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon is designed for Kiwi kids aged 7-15 
years to help them stay active and healthy through a programme of 

participation. The series has been running since 1992 and is a rite of 
passage for Kiwi kids. To date over 300,000 Kiwi kids have given it a TRY. 

Open to Kiwi kids of all sporting abilities the Sanitarium Weet-Bix Kids 
TRYathlon is a fun day out for kids, parents and whanau. Participants get to 
swim, cycle, and run their way around age appropriate courses, either as an 

individual or as part of a team of two.

SCHOOL GROUP Specific URL
This is your SCHOOL GROUP specific link. This link will enable your SCHOOL GROUP members to 

join your SCHOOL GROUP with ease!
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=35569&G=99598

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=35569&G=99598
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Glenholme School F.O.T.S. Maths A Thon 2019

Maths a Thon Money is now due in.

Please ensure your child’s named card and money are 
returned inside the plastic bag provided. Prizegiving will be 
held at assembly on Friday 27th September.
Prizes:
Every child who returns their named sponsorship card and 
money (from sponsors or from donations) will be entered into 
the draw.
Prizes will be drawn for each team plus several other draws!
Prizes include:
- Major Prizes include speakers, headphones and a tablet!!
- Family passes to Rotorua attractions
- Movie Vouchers
- And MANY MORE!!
There are businesses we are still waiting on so more prizes 
are in the offering.
A huge thank you to Te Puia, Escape Masters, Zorb, 
Rotorua Duck Tours, Redwoods Treewalk, Lakeland 
Queen, Novotel, Lone Star, The Wall and Basement 
Cinema, Buried Village of Te Wairoa, Skyline Rotorua, 
Reading Cinemas and Cobb & Co. for offering some great 
prizes for our Maths A Thon! 



Five Year Old New Entrant 
Pre–Enrolments 

Glenholme School welcomes 
new arrivals to the school.
Parents of students who live 
within the home zone and 
intend enrolling their child at 
any time during the year should 
notify the school to assist the 
school to plan appropriately for 
the next terms.
We would like to encourage 
parents to contact Mrs Molly 
Norton (Deputy Principal) to 
confirm future student 
enrolments. To help determine 
future classroom placements, it 
is vital that the school has as 
much information as possible 
about future students. 
Enrolment forms are available 
at the school office or you can 
contact 
Mrs Norton Deputy Principal 
348-1489 ext 203 or email







Glenholme School Events
 

Awhi Educare
Awhi Educare is now offering

● 30 hours free service
● New Under 2’s

2019 Board of Trustees
Board Chairperson - Kapie Tawhai

Principal - Sarah Thompson

Staff Representative - Donna Burns

Parent Representatives:

Jenny Packham

Darryn Onekawa

Marc Brierley
  

Week 10

Term 4

Grandparents Day

Term Four : 14th October – 13th December
School Term Dates - 2020
Term 1: 3rd February - 9th April
Term 2: 28th April - 3rd July
Term 3: 20th July - 25th September
Term 4: 12th October - 15th December

 

 
 
 

School donations are greatly appreciated. Donations from 
parents and whanau are wisely allocated toward student 
special programmes. Please consider supporting the 
school and making provisions for our students that they 
may miss out on if donations are not made. 
EASY PAY YOUR FEES……….
Pay your child’s donations, sport fees and school trips the 
easy way directly via internet. 

           Bank account 03 1552 0169773 00 Reference - 
your child's full name


